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OSU Extension Greene County Office
100 Fairgrounds Rd
Xenia, OH 45385

Extension Educator, Agriculture and Natural Resources: Trevor Corboy, corboy.3@osu.edu
Program, Assistant, Horticulture: Kim Hupman, hupman.5@osu.edu

CFAES provides research and related educational programs to clientele on a 
nondiscriminatory basis. For more information, visit cfaesdiversity.osu.edu. 
For an accessible format of this publication, visit cfaes.osu.edu/accessibility.

The Greene Leaflet Editor – Pat Zehring at zehring.5@osu.edu

Next Newsletter Deadline:
We welcome all suggestions, thoughts, calendar dates for this newsletter.  
Please e-mail your comments, articles, photos, and dates to:

Phone: 937-372-9971
Office Hours: Monday – Friday, 8:30 a.m, -4:30 p.m.,
greene.osu.edu

mailto:corboy.3@osu.edu
mailto:hupman.5@osu.edu
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	COORDINATORS NOTES SECTION: Don't forget your hours! I am asking everyone to enter all volunteer and continuing education hours required to recertify for 2021. There is a bit of urgency this year as the OSU Extension Master Gardener Volunteer program will no longer be using the California owned VMS system. I am asking everyone to finish completing and entering required volunteer (20) and continuing education hours (10) by November 30, 2020. This will allow me time to set up the certification process on VMS and have it completed by December 15, 2020. On December 31, 2020, VMS will be closed and we will no longer have access to the site. 

I am working with many of you to meet the required hours. Please finish and enter as soon as possible so I can set VMS for recertification.

Rest assured, we are working delinquently to download all relevant information to hard copies. A new management system, HandsOn Connect, will be in place and a data download from VMS into the system will take place. 

During the winter, I will be attending training on the new system and I will be offering training to you. Please be patience as some steps may take longer than expected. I will keep you updated as I receive information.

For now, let's concentrate on completing and entering required hours to meet the November 30th deadline. Then we will move forward to the next step.

-Kim  

	UPDATES IN ANR:    The past week has showed signs that winter is nearly here. As crop harvest progresses and most of the trees around have lost leaves and we are settling in with more cool days. It is also time for us to plan winter meetings and this year will be much different. A few programs are on the books as shown above on the calendar section.

    Interested in Local Foods? Our next Greene County Local Food Council meeting will be next Monday, November 23 at 2 p.m. We will be meeting via zoom and the connection details can be found at greene.osu.edu. 

   As we very well know, 2020 has been much unlike any other year. The OSU Extension Greene County office is open by appointment Monday through Thursday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. with reduced staffing patterns and available by phone or email on Friday’s as staff will be teleworking. If you have Agriculture and Natural Resources related questions, I am in the office on Monday and Thursday, but am happy to assist you with your inquiry as needed. Feel free to call Trevor Corboy at 937-372-9971 or email at corboy.3@osu.edu.

As always, feel free to reach out with questions, concerns or ideas.

-Trevor
	Month/Month Year: NOV/DEC 2020
	President's Message Page 1: One great aspect of doing the November/December Newsletter is it’s the final newsletter in what has turned out to be a very unusual year to say the least. It’s not been a wasted year by any means, but it has been a year where most of us have really missed our interactions with many of our friends and family.

  I participated in the Ohio Vegetable Trials this year and hopefully most of you have taken advantage of the great webinar programs OSU Extension has made available to all of us. Activities in our own yards have had to replace getting out and working in our project gardens and attending continuing education courses in-person. 

  Actually, the vegetable trials this year turned out to be fun and funny at the same time. When I signed up back in the late winter, I anticipated using our home garden space and some space at James Ranch. As it turned out, James Ranch was out so the trials happened in our back yard. What’s funny about that is we downsized our home garden ten years or so ago to three 4’ X 10’ raised beds supplemented by numerous containers spread out all over the yard.

  So, where in the world does someone with a little over 100 square feet of garden space conduct trials of beans, broccoli, cucumbers, lettuce, spinach and cherry and standard tomatoes? You get creative, that’s where. My three raised beds filled up fast and so did my annual and perennial beds, my greens planting box and I used up every container and window box I own and some additional I went out and purchased. So, you ask, how did it turn out? Well. It was fun and frustrating as well. Fun, because I was doing the things in the garden I really love to do with more focus than before and frustrating because the deer, squirrels, chipmunks, groundhogs, skunks and raccoons did not adapt to the fact this was a special year.

  The biggest thing I re-learned is that when faced with limited resources, you must do some serious planning you don’t have to do when you have plenty of the things you need. The same kind of applies to our day-to-day living. When we can’t get to visit our friends and family as often as we would like, we must learn to place extra value on the times we do have. 

  So, as we begin the 2020 holiday season let us be thankful we live where we do and appreciate the friends and family we have around us to keep us focused on the things that really matter. I wish each and every one of our Greene County Master Gardener Volunteer family a healthy and safe holiday season and the brightest and happiest 2021. 

    
  

	Upcoming: 
Enjoy the remainder of 2020! We appreciate all that you do for Greene County as OSU Extension Greene County Master Gardener Volunteers. Please, stay healthy and enjoy the holidays even if they are somewhat different this year! Be sure to check your mailbox as something is coming your way!

Thank you for all you do,
Trevor & Kim


	Trevor - Continuing Education: We plan to have a series of virtual program and as dates are confirmed, the schedule will be posted at greene.osu.edu. Below are a current sampling of tentative 2021 program offerings. More statewide opportunities are forthcoming.

January
• 7th – Home Landscaping Series: General Design Concepts
• 28th – Conifer Conundrum

February
• 4th – Home Landscaping Series: Attracting Wildlife 
• 18th – Dwarf Conifers for the Landscape
• 25th – ANR TBD

March
• 4th – Home Landscaping Series: Foodscaping
• 18th – Backyard Poultry
• 25th – Spring Vegetable Garden Preparation 

April
• 1st – Rise and Shine: Waking the Perennial Garden in Spring
• 8th – Backyard Critters and Poultry
• 15th – Bee Lawns 
• 22nd – Little Known Pollinators
• 29th – Vermicomposting 

	President's Message cont: 


Perennial Seed Saving

    As I became more and more interested in gardening, I learned to really enjoy seed saving from my perennial favorites. You can save seeds from perennials; and while they may not look exactly like the plant from which they came, I always find the process to be an adventurous endeavor; because I just never know what will happen.  
Seed saving is pretty simple.  You wait for the for the seed heads to ripen and dry.  They should have a tannish black color, and be brittle to the touch.  Then it’s time to collect and harvest the seed heads and or pods. Place them in a dark, dry, cool location.   After drying for a couple of weeks indoors, I store them in labeled paper bags until it’s time to plant them in the spring.
I stick with easy germinators that don’t require the stratification process which is technically simulating the conditions that a seed must experience before germination can occur.  Easy germinators include plants such as Alyssum, Purple Coneflowers, Tickseed, Lambs Ears, Verbena, Veronica as well as the Shasta Daisy.   
The obvious reward of saving seeds is saving money but I also find something uniquely satisfying about nurturing a plant from seed to seed and completing that circle of plant life.  It makes me feel productive and self-sustaining in a world that sometimes has a lot of unknowns.  Another reward is that you end up developing plants that are uniquely adapted to your own local growing conditions.  Finally, people have collected seeds since the beginning of time, it’s nice to be part of that legacy. Every seed variety has a story and a history; and give gardeners a deeper connection into the lives of our ancestors.
 
 
Donna Turner, OSU Extension Greene County Master Gardener Volunteer
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Greene County Master Gardener 2020 Officers:
President – Dan Denham (937) 212-8450
Vice President – Garry Abfalter (937) 439-2820
Secretary –Carol Brown (937)-502-5758
Treasurer – Skip Mahan (937)-321-8283
Ex Officio Board Member:  Kim Hupman, Horticulture Program Assistant (937) 372-9971 Ext. 128
Board Members At Large:
       Pam Carter (937) 581-3252
       Jane Worth (937) 623-6791
       James Hoffer (937)-776-6619
       Debbie Downs (937)-409-2215
      

	Deadline Date: Dec 25, 2020


